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Board of Commissioners Regular Meeting Agenda 
Tuesday, September 1, 2015 

5:00PM 
I. Open Meeting 

II.  Approval of Agenda  
III. Public Comment 
IV.  Information/Discussion Item 
  4.1 Deputy Chief Hiring/Promotional Process – Chief Torpin 
  4.2  Community Medical Technician (CMT) Program – Chief Torpin  
  4.3  Set Benefit Charge and Revenue Source Public Hearing Date and Time – Chief Torpin 
  4.4 Joint Board Meeting with Kenmore and Northshore Utility – Commissioner Maehren 

4.5 Adopt a Fire Hydrant Program – Commissioner Maehren 
  4.6 District Recognition Program – Commissioner Maehren 
  4.7 Donation Fund Request – Chief Torpin 

4.8 Commissioner’s Report 
V.  Action Items 

5.1  Resolution 15-01 - Setting of Public Hearing to review Budget and Revenue Sources, 
Including Benefit Charge for 2016. 

VI.  Fire Chief Report 
VII.  Consent Calendar 
  7.1   Vouchers 
  7.2  Meeting Minutes of August 18, 2015 
VIII.  Executive Session 
  8.1  Potential Litigation 
IX.  Adjournment  
  
Next Special Meeting:  September 22, 2015 

Northshore Fire Department 
Headquarters Station, 7220 NE 181st Street, Kenmore, WA 



Fire Chief’s Report 
Submitted by Chief Torpin 

September 1, 2015 
 
Administration/Financial: 
• Chief Torpin attended the Norcom Governing Board Meeting. 
• Budget preparation continues. A budget process update will be provided to the 

Board at the second meeting in September. 
• Chief Torpin has met several times with Kirkland IT to review next generation 

software updates and server replacement schedules. Moving some of the District’s 
programs to Microsoft Cloud services is being considered. 

Human Resources:  
• Hiring process update:  
• Fire Chief Torpin conducted quarterly meetings with each shift and the admin 

group.  
• Chief Torpin and HR Administrator Moore met with the labor group for 

Labor/Management meeting. 
• Chief Torpin and HR Administrator Moore held a phone conference with ESCI 

regarding executive search information and their recruitment services in 
consideration for the Deputy Chief process. 

• 3rd quarter safety committee meeting was conducted. 
• A representative from DRS was scheduled to come onsite Oct. 7th to provide an 

opportunity for our staff to meet 1:1 and discuss their PERS, LEOFF, and DCP 
benefits.  An invitation was also shared with Woodinville Fire’s staff to participate.  

• We continue to steadily receive application materials from selected applicants for 
our open firefighter positions.  Screening for the next phase of our process will 
begin after August 31st.   

Training: 
• Finished Spencer Square training and salvaged 2 storefront doors for training prop. 
• Investigated possible training house at 80th & 203rd.  Looks useable.  Contacted 

owner and told her to call back when closer to demolition time. 
• Contacted by Redmond regarding the use of 51’s tower for 3 days as part of their 

recruit academy in late September.  Sent affirmative response with copies of our 
facility use agreement and fee schedule.  Waiting for confirmation. 

• Continued planning for the new FF orientation classes in September:  Developed 
schedule, coordinated instructors, prepared manuals, coordinated assignments for 
uniforms, passwords, fit test equipment, etc.  

• Evaluated the possibility of hosting the EMTG recruit academy at Station 51 in 
January 2016.  The Bellevue training center is unavailable because they are 
conducting their own internal academy.  The EMTG partners considered using 
North Bend but the overwhelming consensus is to do something local.  Working 
with the other EMTG agencies to develop solutions to the logistical problems we 
may encounter. 



• Developed and submitted the proposed 2016 Training budget  
• Attended High Rise Command Post training presented by Bellevue  
• 2015 Fireblast (live fire burn prop) maintenance contract prepared.  Working with 

the technician to schedule the service in October. 

 

Operations: 
• Contacted Bulletproof Vest Partnership inquiring about the status of our grant 

reimbursement that was submitted in June.  Advised to allow 6-8 months to 
process.  

• Review and gather information related to Passport Accountability and Two-in/Two-
out for EMTG Op’s meeting.  Attended EMTG Op’s meeting at Mercer Island to 
start the development of the Operations Board within EMTG. 

• Reviewed and sent comments to NORCOM regarding the development of their 
Emergency Operations Plans 

• Attend and evaluate the multi-agency Mercer Island active shooter exercise 
• Review the Northshore Emergency Management Coalition scope of work from Carl 

Lunak  
Fire Prevention:  
• FM LaFlam delivered a fire safety presentation to the Northshore Kiwanis. The 

presentation focused on home fire safety. 
• FI Booth and FM LaFlam met with fire prevention staff from Shoreline Fire to 

review and evaluate a new inspection software program that is in use in Shoreline. 
The purpose was to compare and contrast the Shoreline program with the 
inspection software currently used by Northshore Fire. 

• FM LaFlam, as chair of the Washington Fire Sprinkler Coalition, is coordinating 
with the WA State Association of Fire Marshals and the WA Fire Chief on a fire 
sprinkler proposal currently being evaluated by the WA State Building Code 
Council. The proposal would require residential fire sprinklers to be installed in all 
new townhomes constructed in Washington State. 
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